
Town of Newmarket P11  Newmarket MINUTES  
STREET NAMING COMMITTEE 

Town Hall, 395 Mulock Drive 
July 28, 2014 at 11:00 AM 

A meeting of the Street Naming Committee was held on July 28, 2014 at 11:00 AM, at 
the offices of the Town of Newmarket, 395 Mulock Drive, Newmarket. 

Present: 	E. Adam 
N. Friend 
S. Meehan 

Staff: 
	

M. White, Planner 

The meeting was called to order at 11:12 AM. 

1. ASSIGNING NAMES FROM RESERVE LIST TO A SUBDIVISION  

Discussion: 

The Committee discussed assigning Helena, Mickleburgh and Canm Shier to the 
National Homes Stonehaven subdivision. 

Motion: 

Moved by: 
	

Sonja Meehan 
Seconded by: 
	

Elaine Adam 

THAT the requested names from the reserve list (Helena, 
Mickleburgh and Carm Shier), be assigned to the National Homes 
Stonehaven subdivision. 

CARRIED. 

2. REVIEWING NEW NAMES TO BE ASSIGNED TO A SUBDIVISION 

Discussion: 

The Committee reviewed the request of the developer to use Harry Douglas Way 
and Somerville Drive as names in the National Homes Stonehaven subdivision. 
The Committee acknowledged that the Region advised that they did not object to 
the use of Somerville Drive even though there is a Somerville Street in 
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Whitchurch-Stouffville. The Committee changed the proposed Harry Douglas 
Way to Harry Douglas Street. 

Motion: 

Moved by: 
	

Sonja Meehan 
Seconded by: 
	

Norm Friend 

THAT the names Harry Douglas Street and Somerville Drive be 
approved as street names and assigned to the National Homes 
Stonehaven subdivision. 

CARRIED. 

3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 

Discussion: 

From Previous Minutes: The Committee also discussed the proposed 
name Remembrance Lane. The name was proposed by the OSPCA. It 
appears that Memory Lane was originally submitted for the former pet 
cemetery at 16440 Yonge St. Meghan will follow up with more information. 

Meghan researched the original requestor, Victoria Earl, but she could not 
be found. It was determined that the request was made in 2004. The 
Committee determined that as the request was so old and the requestor 
could not be found that the name should be removed from the Reserve 
List. 

Motion: 

Moved by: 
	

Norman Friend 
Seconded by: 
	

Sonja Meehan 

THAT Remembrance Lane be removed from the Reserve List. 

CARRIED. 

4. NEW BUSINESS 

None. 
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5. NEXT MEETING DATE 

At the call of the Chair. 

There being no further business, the Street Naming Committee adjourned at 
11:35 AM. 

Date 
	

Elaine Adam, Chair 
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